
Tuesday, December 20, 2022 at 12:27:10 Eastern Standard TimeBrowning, Ashley

Page 1 of 2

Subject: Re: NASP documenta1on for School Psychology PhD
Date: Tuesday, December 20, 2022 at 12:26:36 PM Eastern Standard Time
From: Browning, Ashley
To: Browning, Ashley

From: Reed, Elizabeth <ehorrocks@apa.org>
Sent: Friday, December 17, 2021 2:59 PM
To: Reed, Elizabeth <ehorrocks@apa.org>
Subject: APA Site Visit Cycle Update – December 2021
 

You don't often get email from ehorrocks@apa.org. Learn why this is important

Dear Program Director,
 
You are receiving this message to provide an update on your projected APA site visit Qmeline.
Consequent to ongoing delays caused by the pandemic your new site visit cycle is Winter 2023
[January-May]. You can expect to receive informaQon on the scheduling of your site visit in fall 2022.
Please read below for details on the brief self-study supplement required in advance of your visit.
 
At this Qme, we do not know if this will be an in-person or virtual site visit. More informaQon will be
provided as soon as it is available. The accreditaQon status of your program will not be impacted by
this shiX. The accreditaQon website will be updated to reflect the addiQonal site visit cycle shiXs and to
confirm that the shiXs will not impact accreditaQon status. Recent updates (12/1/2021) regarding
OPCA’s ongoing response to the COVID-19 outbreak can be found here: haps://accreditaQon.apa.org/
 
Thank you for your assistance, leadership, and flexibility as we work to ensure all programs are visited
and reviews completed. Should you have any specific quesQons regarding your cycle, please contact
the office.
 
Betsy Reed
Associate Director, OperaQons
Office of Program ConsultaQon and AccreditaQon (OPCA)
American Psychological AssociaQon
ehorrocks@apa.org | 202-336-5983
 
 
***

Self-Study Supplement

As noted in the email sent in March 2021, we recognize that since your site visit conQnues to be delayed, you may
have changes to report from your iniQal self-study submission. Changes might include things like revised coursework,
new faculty/supervisors, and updated student data. The Commission is not requiring an updated self-study or
revisions to all required tables. However, programs are asked to provide the following:
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Data on the most recent student cohorts, if not reported in the original self-study (i.e., updated
Tables 9, 10, 11);
A brief narraQve summary of substanQve changes that have occurred since submission of
the self-study;
Aaachments (e.g. syllabi, CVs, etc.) to support any idenQfied substanQve changes. 

Programs are asked to 1) provide this informaQon to site visitors in advance of the site visit, and Programs are asked
to 1) provide this informaQon to site visitors in advance of the site visit, and 2) upload this update as part of
your response to the site visit report (InstrucQons on how to do this will be provided once the site visit report is
made available for your review and response in the CoA Portal). We will provide a reminder regarding this
supplement when you schedule your site visit.

 

Please note that temporary program changes implemented due to the pandemic do not need to be included in
this supplement; however, we do ask that you provide an update to site visitors regarding any short-term changes
made due to COVID-19. 
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